THE HUMAN RIGHTS COUNCIL -  WORKING GROUP ON THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW, NINETEENTH SESSION (28 APRIL-9 MAY 2014)  -  SECOND CYCLE REVIEW    

 STATEMENT BY GHANA DELIVERED BY MR EBENEZER APPREKU, CHARGE D’AFFAIRES A.I. AND DEPUTY PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE ON REVIEW OF NORWAY HELD ON MONDAY, 28 APRIL 2014
I thank you Mr President for giving me the floor.

Ghana welcomes the delegation of Norway and wishes them a successful review.  My delegation recalls the constructive role played by Norway, as a member of the troika for Ghana’s second cycle review.  Ghana appreciates Norway’s continued commitment to the UPR mechanism to uphold human rights obligations in practice as underscored in Norway’s comprehensive report.  We believe that the midterm report issued earlier by Norway and its frank admission that the organizations, including civil society actors, that participated in the consultations for Norway’s national report, do not necessarily endorse the contents of its report, are good practices worthy of emulation. 
Ghana is concerned about that incidents of hate crime and hate speech as well as racism targeted at certain minorities in Norway and the pay gap between women and men and would encourage Norway to intensify ongoing efforts to address these challenges.

Ghana commends measures taken by Norway to promote corporate social responsibility in keeping with the UN Guiding Principles on Business and Human rights including the rights of local communities affected by the operations of mining companies.
Ghana further commends   Norway for ratifying the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and also for acceding to the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman Treatment or Punishment as well as measures taken by Norway to strengthen constitutional guarantees for the protection of human rights in general.
Nonetheless, Ghana recommends that Norway considers becoming party to the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child and the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities both instruments relating to individual grievance procedures.

Finally, Ghana also recommends that Norway expedites steps being taken to establish a more effective independent National Human Rights Institution in accordance with the Paris Principles
I thank you, Mr President

